
Clean Air Madison, P.O. Box 14172, Madison, WI 53708, www.cleanairmadison.org 
 
 
 
 
 
 

March 3, 2006 
 
Mr. Scott Hassett, Secretary 
Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources 
P.O. Box 7921 
Madison, WI 53707 
 

Subject: Renewal of Operation Permit #113014220-P01 
  For Madison-Kipp Corporation 

 
Dear Secretary Hassett: 
 

On May 10, 2006, Air Pollution Operation Permit #113014220-P01 issued to Madison-Kipp 
Corporation will expire. We are enclosing petitions from Atwood Avenue neighbors, friends and 
Clean Air Madison asking that the DNR complete its review of Kipp’s application for renewal as 
soon as possible. 

 
Approval of a new operation permit will require that DNR verify that Kipp can comply with 

air quality standards. As shown during the recent contested case hearing over Permit #03-POY-328, 
we expect that an accurate dispersion modeling analysis will demonstrate that Kipp has been 
violating air quality standards. This analysis should use the DNR’s recently approved AERMOD 
dispersion model and correct the modeling errors presented during the contest case hearing. We 
request that the DNR begin processing the Kipp application for renewal as soon as possible to assure 
that Kipp makes the improvements necessary to protect air quality standards. 

 
Thank you for considering our comments. We would appreciate if DNR staff let us know 

when they will begin processing the permit application. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Clean Air Madison 
 
 
 
Vicky Hestad, Director 
vicky@cleanairmadison.org
 
Enclosure 
 
cc: Senator Miller 
 Representative Parisi 
 Alder Olson 
 Mayor Cieslewicz 
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